

STATE OF WASHINGTON WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

CERTIFIED MAIL

June 11, 2014

Eric Martuscelli Vice President-Operations Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 8113 W. Grandridge Blvd Kennewick, WA 99336

Dear Mr. Martuscelli:

RE: 2013 Natural Gas Standard Inspection - Yakima/Sunnyside District - Follow Up

The Commission's February 6, 2014 closure letter for this district noted that a time would be scheduled to review Cascade Natural Gas' internal quality assurance/quality control (QA/QC) audits as noted in Action Item No. 3 of the Settlement Agreement (UTC Docket No. 110443). In part, these audits were to specifically address QA/QC oversight of district performance in compliance with CNG's procedures for leak investigations. This review was completed in your office in Kennewick on May 28, 2014. As a result, all compliance issues associated with this inspection have been satisfactorily addressed by CNG.

Staff would like to CNG's personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this follow up inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Dennis Ritter at (360) 664-1159.

R

Sincerely,

David D. Lykken

Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Tina Beach, Manager of Standards & Compliance Steve Kessie, Director, Operation Services Jeremy Ogden, Director, Engineering Services Kevin McCallum, Pipeline Safety Specialist